Sunflowers for Centenary and Ukraine

		St Feichín’s National School, Abbey celebrated its’ centenary year on the 20th of May this year. The principal Mrs. Burke and her pupils decided to sow one hundred sunflower seeds to mark this special occasion-one hundred years since the foundation of our school.

Around this time the war in Ukraine had started and the children were horrified and saddened by the news on the television, showing the terrible scenes of the war. The killing of innocent people and the ongoing destruction of their beautiful country is still a daily occurrence. The pupils and staff wanted to show their solidarity and compassion for the people of Ukraine so they decided to do something to help this unfortunate situation. 

On the 22nd of March 2022, each child in the school, with the help of all the staff, sowed one hundred sunflower seeds and what a wonderful idea this was!! Maeve Lynch looked after the potted seeds in her glasshouse\tunnel and tended to them with loving care until they were ready for sowing outdoors. [image: ]
In the meantime, Kieran Keane, the school caretaker and also a brilliant multi-tasker, volunteered to make three long flower boxes for this wonderful project. The timber for the planters was donated, and Kieran created three beautiful planters from this timber, which he then painted blue-to represent the Ukrainian colours (with the Sunflowers providing the yellow). 
 [image: ]The day before our Centenary Celebration all sunflowers were planted into the new blue planters. These were on display for our Centenary Celebration on the 20th of May. Although the sunflowers were not in bloom, Kieran made ' fake sunflowers', which were glued on canes, and they looked very realistic on the day!!! [image: ]




On the 15th of June the remaining Sunflowers were put on sale in Holohan’s Shop. Each sunflower was sold for 3 euro each or 2 sunflowers for 5 euro. Customers were delighted not only with their purchase but also to be helping a great cause as well. 
[image: ]

Thanks to Colin and Niamh Killeen in Holohan’s shop for facilitating the sale of the sunflowers.
The total sum of seventy-five euro was raised from the proceeds of the sale of the sunflowers which was donated to The Irish Red Cross to help them with their work in Ukraine. Well done to Mrs. Burke, the pupils and staff for initiating and implementing a wonderful project. 


[image: ]


A special word of thanks to Maeve Lynch, a wonderful local gardener and landscaper who coordinated the whole project. She does a wonderful job planting and maintaining our school garden here in Abbey and she also looks after the window boxes for us. It creates a wonderful learning environment for the children and it enhances the beauty around us. 
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